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SUMMARY 
 
On October 11, 2018, the Board gave first reading to an ordinance to approve the Evaluation 
Committee’s recommended awardees for the Request for Proposals for Four Separate Food 
& Beverage Concessions Opportunities at Oakland International Airport.   
 
In January 2019, the existing concessionaires began winding down operations while the 
new awardees began hiring staff, staging equipment and inventory, and preparing for the 
transition as of midnight, January 31, 2019.   
 
Aviation Properties Staff will provide an update for the New F&B Concessions Program 
focusing on: 
 
 Reminder of the Basic Terms of the New F&B Concessions Program 
 Evaluation Committees’ Recommendation – and Board’s Approval – of the Four 

Concessionaires 
 Timeline of the New F&B Concessions Program 
 Design Review Process & Highlights of Concessionaires’ Submittals 
 What’s Next for the New F&B Program 

 
Attachment: Food & Beverage Concession Program – PowerPoint Presentation 
 


